
UNITED STATES 
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REGION 111 
2443 WARRENVILLE ROAD, SUITE 210 

LISLE, ILLINOIS 60532-4352 

MAY 0 6 2011 

I Dear Mr. Bialek: 

Mark Bialek 
ADCO Services, Inc. 
17650 Duvan Drive 
Tinley Park, IL 60477 

Due to a change in NRC’s licensing policies, we must obtain possession limits for all materials 
listed on your license. As we discussed with Leonard Warbiany by telephone on April 2, 201 1, 
we have listed the total possession limit for byproduct materials in leak test samples as 10 
millicuires per leak test sample and 100 millicuries total in Item 8.B. in a corrected copy to 
Amendment No. 38 to your NRC Material License No. 12-1 1286-01. 

Please note that the possession limit in Item 8.6. must be kept below the minimum limit 
specified in 10 CFR 30.35 (d) for establishing decommissioning financial assurance as specified 
in License Condition 15. Also note, we have added License Condition 10.6. which states that 
you will not take possession of the radioactive materials specified in Item 6.A. while at the 
client‘s facility. 

As we discussed with Leonard Warbiany by telephone on April 2, 201 1, you need to amend 
your NRC license to name a new Radiation Safety Officer (RSO) as soon as possible, since 
Joseph Zlotnicki (individual currently named as the RSO) left the company about 2 years ago. 
We understand that you have replaced the RSO with a qualified individual, however, you still 
need to amend your NRC license to name the new individual as the RSO as soon as possible. 
Please see Item 9, “Amendment and Renewal to a License” in NUREG-I 556, Volume 18 (copy 
enclosed), NRC Form 31 3, “Application for Materials License” (copy enclosed), and Item 
8.7.1 ,information regarding the training and experience for the RSO (copy enclosed). A copy of 
NUREG-1556, Volume 18 can be found on the NRC website at http://www.nrc.gov/reading- 
rm/doc-col lect ion& u regs/staff/s r 1 556/v 1 8/. 

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC’s “Rules of Practice,” a copy of this letter and its 
enclosure(s) will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document 
Room or from the NRC’s Agencywide Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS), 
accessible from the NRC Web site at http://www.nrc.nov/readina-rmladams. html. 

Please contact me at (630) 829-9839, if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

William P. Reichhold ’ 
Materials Licensing Branch 

License No. 12-1 1286-01 

http://www.nrc.gov/reading
http://www.nrc.nov/readina-rmladams


2 
M, Bialek 

Docket No. 030-07490 

Enclosure: Corrected copy of Amendment No. 38 
NRC Form 313 
Items 9, 8.7.1, from NUREG-1556, Volume 18 


